BROWNFIELD INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION
BOARD MEETING
DATE:	 April 21st, 2014
Time:    4:00 p.m.
									Others Attending
** David Partlow, Director				       	         Brian Brisendine- Brownfield News
** Jay Youngblood, Chairman			                                      Glenda Cameron- Town Talk 
**Alan Bayer- Vice Chairman			                                      Andy Timmons 
** John Lochridge					        
** Mike Swaringen				                      
** Randy Anthony			                                                         
		
Eldon Jobe -City Manager
Mary Jo Collins – City Secretary/ACM
Kelly Burris - Minutes
	
Alan Bayer, Vice Chairman of the Brownfield Industrial Development Corporation (BIDCorp), called the meeting to order.

The invocation was given by Mike Swaringen.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by John Lochridge.	

The first matter of business for the BIDC Board was to approve the minutes for March 24th, 2014. John Lochridge made a motion, Mike Swaringen seconded the motion to approve the March 24th, 2014 minutes as presented. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no. Vice Chairman Alan Bayer declared the motion carried.

The BIDC Board then heard and considered the financial report and funds on hand for March 2014. Director David Partlow presented the Board with the financial report and funds on hand for March 2014. Randy Anthony made a motion, John Lochridge seconded the motion to approve the Financial Report and Funds on Hand for March 2014 as presented. This motion was put to a vote with all, voting aye none no. Chairman Jay Youngblood declared the motion carried.

Next, Director, David Partlow, reported the sales tax for April 2014 was $39,405.17 which is up 14.42% from March and down 1.41% year to date. No action was taken.

The BIDC Board then heard an update from board member Mike Swaringen on his research regarding the water plan for the High Plains Winery Estate. No action was taken.

Next, The BIDC Board heard and considered a presentation from Andy Timmons, a local grape grower, regarding the High Plains Winery Estate. No action was taken. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Director David Partlow then discussed the purchase of additional land beside the Industrial Park #2. Mindy Rogers, the land owner, is selling the 40 acres beside the Industrial Park #2 and approached Director Partlow about BIDC buying it. The consensus of the BIDC Board was to reject this offer due to the fact that lots of work would be needed to make this land accessible by road and rail. 
Next, Director David Partlow discussed the Terry County Memorial Hospital District building project. The Brownfield Regional Medical Center is considering a bond for a new hospital and Director David Partlow suggested that BIDC could offer to purchase the land where the hospital could possibly be built. After much discussion the consensus of the Board was to not assist with the purchase of the land, but instead leave the opportunity available for possible funding for job creation or technology advances. No action was taken. 

The last item Director David Partlow discussed was regarding the housing assistance project. Director Partlow requested to table this item until he was prepared. 

There being no further business to discuss, Mike Swaringen moved, John Lochridge seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:50 P.M. 
	


_________________________________
                                                                                          Secretary, Mike Swaringen
